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Message from Mrs Collis 

 
As you will have noticed, great progress has been made in relation to the grounds work being 
undertaken. Missing rungs have been replaced on the climbing frame, the soft surface under the 
parallel bars has been replaced, as have the parallel bars, the wood chips have been put down 
and the slide area has nearly been completed with new stairs and a changed mound area and the 
nearby fence has been moved to ensure sufficient space for the slide area. We are waiting for the 
grass on the mound to settle and some final bits that need finishing and should soon be able to 
open the area. We are waiting for news from East Sussex about the timescale to replace the 

infant playground surface. 
 
We have had two successful parent consultation evenings this week, with a high turnout of parents/carers attending. 
During the evening we gave out a parent survey, which many of you completed. If you did not get the opportunity to 
complete it and would like to do it on line, please pick one up at reception or follow the following link: 
https://goo.gl/forms/4V0KRFeKWahk5c9j2 
 

Staffing update 
We are pleased to welcome Mark Jordan to Wallands who has now started as our Caretaker.  
 
Louisa Kemp who has been working as a Year 2 Teaching Assistant left us this week. She has been working at 
Wallands since March 2017 and has supported children in both Key Stage 1 and 2 and has worked with children in 
the Language Unit. We are sad to be saying goodbye but wish her lots of luck in her future role. 
 
Kate Gulland will be leaving us at Christmas. Ms Gulland has been teaching at Wallands since 2004 and during that 
time she has taught in a number of different KS2 classes. She has also introduced RAK (Random Acts of Kindness) 
Club to the school and involved lots of children in this successful initiative. She has also been involved in developing 
opportunities for outdoor learning and art across the school. Whilst we are sorry to see Ms Gulland go, we wish her 
every happiness in her future endeavours and thank her for the contribution she has made to our school. 
 

Anti-Bullying Week 
This national event is the same week as the Children in Need appeal.  At the end of last year, we worked 
with parents and children to review and develop our Anti-bullying policy (thank you to those parents who 
supported us with this), it is now available on our website if you would like to read it.  During Anti-Bullying 
week children will have assemblies and lessons about this year's theme 'Choose Respect'.  We will also 
launch our child-friendly version of the policy with the children to ensure a shared understanding of 
bullying and how to prevent it by all in our school. 
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School Council – Nic Perry 
All the votes for the School Council have now taken place. It is my pleasure to announce the representatives from 
each class from Year 2 to Year 6: 
Y6JC - Cameron, Y6KG - Henry/Joss, Y5OP - Ethan, Y5KF/KG - Nachiketa, LUNP - Max, Y4EM - Josiah, Y4DG - Fabien, 
Y3SG/HW - Frankie /Albie, Y3JD - Isobel, Y2SW - Harry Y2LH - Kian  
Congratulations to them all! 
School Council representatives will attend a meeting every week on a Thursday at 2:30pm. Mr Perry will be the staff 
member joining the School Council. 
Representatives will be responsible for leading the tours for Foundation Stage open mornings, conducting pupil 
surveys, devising a reward system linked to the six school values and next week will be tasting school dinners in 
order to determine future menus. 
 
All representatives will bring class suggestions to the meetings and report back on the meetings to their class. I am 
very much looking forward to meeting with these children and ensuring that there is a pupil voice in the school. 

 

English Update – Ella Mynott and Sally Walters (English Leaders) 
This term, we have introduced individual writing targets for children in Years 1 to 6. These can be found on 
stickers on the front or back pages of their English books, so that the children can refer to them easily. In 
Key Stage One, these targets have visuals and pictures on them to support their understanding. Some 
children may have a handwriting target, such as forming specific letters correctly, writing their letters on 
the lines or joining up their writing, they may also have a second target to do alongside this, such as using 
full stops. Once a target has been completed, pupils will be set a new target. The old target will be checked 
off and kept in their book as a record of their achievement so far. Please ask your child what their writing 
target is; this could be a great thing for you to practise at home together and boost their confidence with. 
If they seem unsure of their target, encourage them to find out in school.  
 

This year, we have adapted our approach to teaching spelling. Each year group has specific words to be 
learned, as outlined in the National Curriculum. At the start of the year, your child was assessed against 
these, as well as spellings from earlier year groups, to ensure that any gaps in knowledge were identified. 
These lists will have been sent home to you so that you can see which words your child needs to practise. 
Regular time for children to practise should increase their confidence in applying new words in their 
writing. The children will be assessed on these words half termly and an updated list sent home to you. In 
class, children are having an hour spelling lesson each week where they will look at word meanings, 
spelling patterns, rules and word families. 
 
From Year 3, children can earn their Pen Licence. To earn this, children should form their letters correctly, 
with descenders dipping below the line (the tail in letters like y or g) and with ascenders (tall letters like b, 
d and h) stretching above the baseline of other letters. All the letters should sit on the line, and children 
should be able to join their letters without it effecting the fluency of their writing or the clarity of their 
work. It is a wonderful achievement to earn your pen licence and children are expected to maintain that 
level of presentation in their work. 
 
To encourage reading for pleasure and to increase fluency and confidence in reading, children in Years 1 to 
4 have been issued with a home reading record. We ask adults reading with children to write a short 
comment in their reading record at least three times a week. Many thanks for your support with this. 
 

Update on ParentPay – Cashless Payment System  
To help with the implementation of ParentPay, please can you make sure that we have an up to date email and 
mobile phone number for you.  
 



 

The Daily Mile – Kylie Gibney (PE Leader) 
In May 2018 the Daily Mile was trialled in Year 5 and Year 2.  This was an opportunity for the children to 
leave their classrooms for 15 minutes every day to run or jog, at their own pace, with their classmates, 
making them fitter, healthier, and more able to concentrate in the classroom.  The children have all really 
enjoyed taking part in the Daily Mile and Miss Gibney, who was delighted to support the Daily Mile, has 
ǎŜŜƴ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ŦƛǘƴŜǎǎΣ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉƻǎǘ ƳƛƭŜ ŎƻƴŎŜƴǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
classroom.  It has also given us the opportunity to use our outside space on a regular basis.  
Jack R (6KG) says ΨLǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦǳƴΦ L ƎŜǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƳƻǊŜ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ L ŦŜŜƭ ƳǳŎƘ ƘŜŀƭǘƘƛŜǊΗΩ 
 
We would like every child to have the opportunity to take part in the daily mile and are rolling it out across 
the school.  

 
Attendance Matters 
As you are aware good attendance and punctuality is something we take very seriously in school. Last 
academic year our attendance figure was 95.18% which was below the national average of 96%. Our 
current attendance figure for the first half of the Autumn term was 95.4%. 
 
Our target for the year is to exceed 96%, this is an achievable target if we all work in partnership. At the 
end of the first half term 242 children had attendance of 98% or more.  
 
There are 42 children who currently have less than 90% attendance, these children are classed as 
‘Persistent Absentees’ by Ofsted and parents are at risk of being fined. 
 
Lots of people think that missing the odd day at school herŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ƳǳŎƘ harm. But even 
taking a short amount of time can be a problem. Your child might fall behind in their work and not be able 
to catch up. Arriving on time for school is important as late arrivals are disruptive for the class and can be 
embarrassing for the child who is late. Children can also miss important information during registration 
including the plan for the day. 
 
Attendance reminders: 

¶ Gates open at 8.40am. 

¶ Doors open at 8.50am and children should be in class by 8.55am. 

¶ Late arrival is between 8.55am and 9.25am. 

¶ Arrival after 9.25am is recorded as unauthorised. 

¶ Absence will not be authorised during term time except in exceptional circumstances. It is very 
important that all parents and carers understand that children with unauthorised absences, 
including holidays, and unexplained absences are at risk of receiving a Fixed Penalty Notice from 
East Sussex County Council. 

¶ If you need to request absence from learning, please complete a Request for Withdrawal from 
Learning form, available from the school office, and return it to school.  

¶ If your child has a hospital or emergency medical appointment, these will only be authorised if a 
letter or appointment card is shown at the office. Please make sure that, where possible, any 
medical appointments are made out of school hours. Doctors, dentists and opticians can usually 
accommodate this. 

¶ If your child has an appointment during the day, where possible, they should register at school 
beforehand and return after the appointment. Most appointments will only be authorised for half a 
day. 

 
Thank you for your support in helping to raise our school attendance. If you would like any support or 
advice on attendance, ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 



 

Children in Need Appeal (12th November - 16th November) 
LǘΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ  5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ tǳŘǎŜȅ 
competition; a cake sale (on Wednesday 14th); 'Wear Something Spotty' day for a donation of £1 (Friday 
16th).  We wanted to give you warning to save up your silver coins and cake contributions will be very 
welcome for the cake sale!  We're hoping to beat our total from last year, so we will keep you posted. 

 
Foundation Stage News – Kim Hart, Foundation Stage Leader, Sarah Haskoll, 
Nursery teacher 
Early Years Autumn day lots of fun for everyone! 
The Nursery and Reception classes had great fun with Parents and families joining together for lots of 
creative activities, Autumn songs and hot chocolate too! Thank you everyone for joining in and supporting 
the activities! 
 

 
 
 

Year 5 Carroty Wood – Kate Foster 
¸ŜŀǊ р ŀƴŘ aǊ tŜǊǊȅΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ /ŀǊǊƻǘȅ ²ƻƻŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ 
3 days and the children took part in all sorts of adventurous outdoor activities including high ropes, 
climbing, archery, pedal karting and team development challenges. 62 children went in total and they were 
all brilliant! As well as being fantastically brave and encouraging in all the organised activities, they were 
excellent in the lodges ς showing exemplary behaviour, looking after one another and helping with jobs 
like washing up. We were really impressed with how kind, polite and respectful the children were to each 
other and to the staff accompanying the trip. They each set themselves targets, either to do with trying a 
new activity or staying away from home for the first time, and we are pleased to say they smashed every 
challenge they set! We had such a great 3 days and we are so proud of every one of the children who 
went. Thank you all for lending us your wonderful children!  

 
‘Reverse’ Advent calendar for the Food Bank at Landport 
Lƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ΨǊŜǾŜǊǎŜΩ ŀŘǾŜƴǘ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ The idea is 
that instead of getting a picture or chocolate each day in Advent, we make food donations from Monday 
3rd December to Friday 14th December, all donations will go to the Food Bank at Landport. Donations can 
be any non-perishable food and they especially need tinned vegetables and meat at the moment but 
anything from pasta and rice to biscuits and cereal or tins of fish, or tea, coffee, sugar, or toiletries and 
baby food are welcomed and much appreciated. 
 
There will be boxes in the KS1 and KS2 playgrounds and in the reception area for your donations.  

 



 
 
Boccia Tournament – Nic Perry, Language Unit Leader 
Two teams represented the school at the County Boccia Tournament, held at Shinewater Sports Centre in 
Eastbourne, on Wednesday 30th October. 
 
Both teams were from Mr Perry's class. The teams were very excited and a bit nervous but when 
competing calmed and focussed extremely well. They encouraged each other, shook hands with other 
teams and thanked officials and umpires. I was very proud of them. One team came 4th and the other 
team came 2nd. All had fun and enjoyed the experience very much. 
 

Sporthall Athletics Tournament – Oli Palmer 
21, Year 5 and 6 children went to Hailsham Community College on Wednesday 17th October to take part in 
an indoor athletics competition; taking part in 5 different relay events and 6 different field events. 
¢ƘŜ ōƻȅǎ ǿƻƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǊŜƭŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŜŀǘΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ŎŀƳŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƻǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ 
also some outstanding efforts in the field events and each member of the team should be proud of their 
hard work and commitment and all showed excellent team spirit. Following the second day of events with 
six further schools, the overall results left Wallands finishing in 6th place. 
 
Well done to every single member of the team (see below) for their outstanding efforts and a big thank 
you to Claire Emery, Julie McConalogue and Gemma Cooley for taking the team and helping on the day.  
Team: Imogen, Mariah, Sophie, Emily, Fen, Anna, Lucy, Jessica, Esme, Lola, Jacob, Harry, Jack C, Jack R, 
Caleb, Haydon, Oscar, Jacob, Rocky, Oliver and Stephen. 
 

 
 

Southover Football Tournament – Ben Burgess, Sports Coach 
On Monday 29th October, Mr Burgess and Miss Emery accompanied 18, Year 6 children to the annual 
Southover Football Tournament. The children were split into two mixed teams and each team competed in 
separate groups of six teams.  Wallands A team progressed through their group undefeated, while 
Wallands B team narrowly missed out on a place in the semi-finals. 
Wallands A faced Iford and Kingston A in the semi-final, and with the game destined to end in a draw, Isaac 
T scored spectacularly from a corner to send us through to the final. 
The final was contested between Wallands A and Iford and Kingston B teams.  After a tense game, the 
match was decided by a late goal from Iford and Kingston resulting in a 1-0 defeat. Mr Burgess said that all 
the children were a credit to themselves and to the school and that he and Miss Emery were immensely 
proud of all them.   A big thank you to all the parents who braved the cold weather to come and support 
the children.  It really helped to boost morale! It was so lovely to see all the children play with a smile on 
their face and cooperate in order to achieve and have fun. 
 

Parent Zone 
Check out Parent Zone's parent guides for information on all the latest websites, apps and digital trends: 
https://parentzone.org.uk/advice/parent-guides 

 



 
FREE Mindfulness for Nurturing Parents course 
This 8-week course will start on Tuesday 15th January at the Lewes campus of East Sussex College (used to 
be Sussex Downs College) on Mountfield Road and is completely free of charge.  The course is designed to 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ǿŜƭƭ-being and involves practicing meditations and mindfulness practices that are do-able 
and helpful in everyday life.  Teresa is a parent at the school with a daughter in Year 2 and is happy to give 
ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΣ ǎƻ Řƻ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǘŜǊŜǎŀƎŀƴŜϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  

 
Anti-Idling Campaign 
Lewes District Council have received several complaints from residents regarding car engines being left on 
unnecessarily especially when children are being picked up from school. So please help in reducing air 
pollution and do not leave your engines running unnecessarily. 

 
Friends of Wallands News – Hannah Sheridan-Olliver, Chair of FoW 
What a busy October we had and November promises to be even busier!! 
 
Firstly, well done ALL those involved in Wallandfest. It gives me great pleasure to announce that £3625 was 
raised!! An amazing amount!!  Roll on Wallandfest 2019! 
 
FoW had a meeting in October, it was well attended, and we are pleased to be putting FoW funds towards 
requests. Literacy in the form of class books for each year was agreed, plus paying for librarian services to 
come and review the books in KS1 and KS2. We have also agreed to pay for 2 noticeboards to be placed in 
the infant and junior playground. These will prove invaluable to those needing information from both the 
school and FoW.  
 
Massive CONGRATULATIONS to our first winners of the 50/50 club!! Do not panic, you can join in for next 
ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ draw, as it is a monthly drawn competition. For as little as a £1 a month you can buy a number 
(FoW allocate you a number), if your allocated number is drawn on the 1st of the month you win some 
money!!! This is a great fundraiser AND an opportunity for you to win some money. Anyone over 18 years 
old can join... interested?!? Contact Friendsofwallands5050club@gmail.com 
for a form. 
 
¢ƻƴƛƎƘǘ όнƴŘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊύ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ 5ƛǎƴŜȅΩǎ /ƻŎƻ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ {Ǉƻƻƪȅ /ƛƴŜƳŀΦ  Doors open at 
6pm, tickets £2.50. Adults and children under 3 go free. We also have a meal deal costing £2.50. There will 
be other snacks; drinks and bar available.  
 
bƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘŀƭƪ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΗΗΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƛƴŦŀƳƻǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ CŀƛǊ ƻƴ уǘƘ 
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мΦолǇƳ ǘƻ оΦолǇƳΦ LǘΩǎ ƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŜǾŜǊ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ōŜŦƻǊŜΣ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ 
huge event. Watch out for further information and a spectacular competition for all parent/carers of all 
years to get involved in!!  
 
Finally, I would like to say how wonderful it is to see part Phase 3A of the GroundΩǎ Project nearly 
completed. We had a meeting on Thursday and I had the pleasure of walking around the beautiful slide; 
fixed climbing frame and shiny straight parallel bars. The joy and warmth in my heart it gave me to see all 
the hard work of fundraising and commitment from everyone past and present to get this done is truly 
ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭΦ !ƭǎƻΣ L ŀƳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳ ǘƘŜ ǎƭƛŘŜ ǿŀǎ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘŜǎǘŜŘ ōȅ ƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ 
make all children present and future smile as much as I did when I went down!!  
Any questions or if you want to volunteer at any event, please do contact me via email 
friendsofwallands@gmail.com 

mailto:Friendsofwallands5050club@gmail.com
mailto:friendsofwallands@gmail.com


 7 

 
Dates for your Diary 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2018 

November 2018 
Friday 2  FOW Spooky Cinema Night presenting Coco 

Monday 5 NO CHOIR AFTER SCHOOL – NORMAL PICKUP 

Tuesday 6 Inset Day – School closed to pupils 
Thursday 8 Change to school dinner menu ς Bonfire Night menu 

Tuesday 13 Class 2LH School Trip (9:30am-2pm) 

Wednesday 14 Class 2SW School Trip (9:30am-2pm) 

 14 Children in Need Cake Sale 

Friday 16 Patina Quiz ς (8pm for 8:30pm start) 

Friday 16 ‘Wear Something Spotty' day for a donation of £1 

Tuesday  20 Nursery and Reception (2019 Intake) Open Morning (9:15am) 

Wednesday 21 Nursery and Reception (2019 Intake) Open Morning (9:15am) 

Monday 26 Flu Vaccinations (R, Y1 ς 5) 

Tuesday 27 Nursey and Reception (2019 Intake) Open Afternoon (2pm) 

Thursday 29 Governors Meeting 

December 2018 
Wednesday 5 Parent Forum (9am) 

Thursday 6 Year 6 School Trip 

Saturday 8 FoW Christmas Fayre 

Sunday 9 Wallands Junior Choir performing at St Anne's Church (4pm) 

Tuesday 11 Nursery Christmas Singalong (11am) 

  11 Reception/Year 1/Year 2 Christmas Performance (2pm) 

Wednesday 12 Reception/Year 1/Year 2 Christmas Performance (9:30am) 

Thursday 13 Year 3/4 Christmas performance (2pm and 7pm) 

Friday 14 School Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumpers 

Saturday 15 Wallands Junior Choir performing at Lewes Town Hall (7:30pm) 

Tuesday 18 Year 5/6 Christmas performance (2pm and 7pm) 

Wednesday 19 Last Day of Term 

   

SPRING TERM 2018 

January 2019 
Thursday 3 Term 3 Starts 

Tuesday 15 Reception Parents deadline for Primary School applications (2019) 

Reminders …. 
 

¶ NO CHOIR AFTER SCHOOL ON MONDAY 5th NOV– NORMAL 
PICKUP. 

¶ Consent Forms for Y2 Trip by Wednesday 7th 
November. 

¶ Consent Forms for Y6 Trip by Thursday 29th 
November. 

¶ Poppies available to buy in Reception. 
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2018-2019 School Term and Holiday Dates 

 

  SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER 

Monday   3 10 17 24   1 8 15 22 29     5 12 19 26     3 10 17 24 31 

Tuesday   4 11 18 25   2 9 16 23 30     6 13 20 27     4 11 18 25   

Wednesday   5 12 19 26   3 10 17 24 31     7 14 21 28     5 12 19 26   

Thursday   6 13 20 27   4 11 18 25     1 8 15 22 29     6 13 20 27   

Friday   7 14 21 28   5 12 19 26     2 9 16 23 30     7 14 21 28   

Saturday 1 8 15 22 29   6 13 20 27     3 10 17 24     1 8 15 22 29   

Sunday 2 9 16 23 30   7 14 21 28     4 11 18 25     2 9 16 23 30   

  JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL 

Monday   7 14 21 28     4 11 18 25     4 11 18 25   1 8 15 22 29   

Tuesday 1 8 15 22 29     5 12 19 26     5 12 19 26   2 9 16 23 30   

Wednesday 2 9 16 23 30     6 13 20 27     6 13 20 27   3 10 17 24     

Thursday 3 10 17 24 31     7 14 21 28     7 14 21 28   4 11 18 25     

Friday 4 11 18 25     1 8 15 22     1 8 15 22 29   5 12 19 26     

Saturday 5 12 19 26     2 9 16 23     2 9 16 23 30   6 13 20 27     

Sunday 6 13 20 27     3 10 17 24     3 10 17 24 31   7 14 21 28     

  MAY JUNE JULY AUGUST 

Monday   6 13 20 27     3 10 17 24   1 8 15 22 29     5 12 19 26   

Tuesday   7 14 21 28     4 11 18 25   2 9 16 23 30     6 13 20 27   

Wednesday 1 8 15 22 29     5 12 19 26   3 10 17 24 31     7 14 21 28   

Thursday 2 9 16 23 30     6 13 20 27   4 11 18 25     1 8 15 22 29   

Friday 3 10 17 24 31     7 14 21 28   5 12 19 26     2 9 16 23 30   

Saturday 4 11 18 25     1 8 15 22 29   6 13 20 27     3 10 17 24 31   

Sunday 5 12 19 26     2 9 16 23 30   7 14 21 28     4 11 18 25     

 
Inset Days 2018 -2019 Bank and Public Holidays 

Monday 3rd September Christmas Day Tuesday 25 December 2018 
Tuesday 4th September Boxing Day Wednesday 26 December 2018 
Friday 21st September New Year’s Day Tuesday 1 January 2019 
Monday 24th September Good Friday Friday 19 April 2019 
Tuesday 6th November Easter Monday Monday 22 April 2019 
Friday 5th April May Day Bank Holiday  Monday 6 May 2019 
  Spring Bank Holiday Monday 27 May 2019 
 Summer Bank Holiday Monday 26 August 2019 

 
  

 

School Holidays 2018 - 2019 
October Break Monday 22 October to Friday 26 October 2018 
Christmas Break Thursday 20 December 2018 to Wednesday 2 January 2019 
February Break Monday 18 February 2019 to Friday 22 February 2019 
Easter Break Monday 8 April 2019 to Monday 22 April 2019 
May Break Monday 27 May 2019 to Friday 31 May 2019 
Summer Break Wednesday 24 July 2019 

 

 
 


